



**Agenda of the Senate
Hofstra University Student Government Association
October 03, 2024
Hofstra University**

Call to order

Meeting Called to order at 6:57 PM EST

A. Quorum Call

- a. Quorum set 33

B. New Business

- a. Senator Callahan moves to open the gallery

- i. Motion seconded
- ii. Motion passed

b. Welcome BLAC

- i. [BLAC Presentation](#)
- ii. President Anniballi: For our new members, in 2022, BLAC was looking for a non-administrative route for their organization. This was then supported with the External Advocacy Branch, which BLAC now sits on the branch. They are fully under us, as far as resources, but also independent with events and members.
- iii. Chair Mahlati: Biggest Accomplishment?
 1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: Personally, my biggest is BLAC Eats. I have been working on growing this event for the past three years, and have been in this organization since my freshman year. We are even looking into having a “party” with Compass to expand BLAC Eats even more. Also the Real Lounge, that is a great community space for our members and members of other organizations utilize- especially with our large commuter population.
- iv. Chair Young: How are you incorporating incoming members into your orgs, your demands, and your advocacy while a majority of your members are graduating?

1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: I think it all stems down to our core demands. This org is an ever-changing environment. It is always shifting and changing with the times. So of course, we can share what we are working on and what inspires us, but it does change and I think
- v. Chair Vickers: How are you supported by faculty, staff, and compass?
 1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: I think we receive pretty good support. We have support from Dean Christy, especially with Compass relations. We also receive help and support from black faculty members, who attend meetings and help us with some of our agenda and demands.
- vi. Senator Yari: Do you also explore events in Africa, or just events in the US?
 1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: For the majority, we focus on events and issues within the US. As an advocacy body, though, it is our job to push the envelope and look into and advocate for those issues as well. We receive some pushback from some, but it is a goal.
- vii. Senator Guenfoud: Could you talk about the expansion of the Black Studies Major?
 1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: I can't speak on it fully, I am not personally a part of this Major. I think the main goal at this point is not only expanding it with course material, but also just making people aware that this is a possible major option for them.
- viii. Chair Danek: What is the major advocacy goal this semester?
 1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: Our main priority is definitely with voting efforts. We try to stay as nonpartisan as possible, but it is our goal to help get as many students registered and voting, but specifically black students. A lot of us come from political backgrounds, so this is our priority right now.
- ix. Chair Mahlati: Have you talked to the administration about the federal Affirmative Action laws?
 1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: We have not. It happened over the summer when we weren't here. It is definitely something we can look into. But, we feel like Hofstra has made it clear to continue with an inclusive and diverse admission process.
- x. Senator Miranda: Do you have a working strategy to acknowledge student grievances- do they come to you with concerns or issues they may have experienced? How has it worked out so far?

1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: Yes! We have a google form in our instagram bio for people to submit concerns or discrimination regarding their race.
- xi. Senator Callahan: Can you talk about issues you have run into with higher admin or the board of trustees.
 1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: I wouldn't say we have a lot of issues with them. But, one example was with the Thomas Jefferson statue. We wanted it moved off campus, but because it was donated by a major benefactor, we had to come to the agreement to move it to a more secluded location.
- xii. Senator Scott: How do you think the election will affect black students?
 1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: I think it definitely will. And we haven't looked into that much with direct ideas yet. But, I thank you for bringing that up because we do want to come up with some events and support resources.
- xiii. President Anniballi: What has been your biggest win? How can students get involved?
 1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: I think the biggest thing, which is still in the works, is the Racism in the US course. We have been really pushed for this, and seem to be at a standstill. Part of that may fall on us, but primarily we have had some pushback getting this course to be mandatory. To get involved, I would say to go to our instagram. We have a google form to sign up. Also, though, get involved with other Black orgs, as there is a lot of member overlap. We try to see ourselves as the connector between all the black organizations. To bring their concerns to administrators in a way that may be faster.
- xiv. Chair Young: What is the best part of being under SGA? What else can we do to amplify voices?
 1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: I think SGA is great with getting outreach. There are a lot of our events, you help with booking and especially with marketing. You make sure we get our spaces, and really help promote turnout. I think amplifying voices really is just as easy as following us, reposting our events, and supporting our Core members.
- xv. VP Joyal: Can you expand on some of the collabs you have had in the past?
 1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: We have a lot of members who are RAs, which connects us to ResLife, especially with the Umoja

Scholars LLC. Also, with some of the black greek orgs, they are a vital part of our programming and support.

xvi. Senator Yari: How do you advocate for people in other situations around the world? Would you be involved with Compass' teaching kitchen, as I think the next one is teaching Jamaican food.

1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: I know there are things going on around the world that BLAC could be a voice for. It isn't something we have done, but definitely want to see how our organization can help with these. We would love to. I was unaware, but I think that would be something we would love to be attached to, as it kind of stems off BLAC Eats.

xvii. Senator Thani: Getting involved with sophomores and freshmen as upperclassmen-heavy org?

1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: It is more than just an org. I think that is our main emphasis. You get something different out of BLAC than you do in any other club or organization.

xviii. Senator Iacobovici: Can you expand on the demand regarding diversity among professors?

1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: This demand is hard. This is really where we need help from our Black Faculty Council is working towards, and we want to support them as much as possible in this goal.

xix. Senator Dzaveluri: Can you also elaborate on demands 2 and 3, support for black mental health and your own space?

1. BLAC SGA Liaison Kidd: We are working with black mental health alot, it is our main goal. We have advocated for getting black staff members in SHS that can handle and relate to black trauma. Our own space is The Real Lounge, right next to the SGA office. It is a space where the black community can come and feel welcome, and many of our associated orgs host their meetings there.

c. Chair Geunfoud moves to close the gallery

i. Motion seconded

ii. Motion passed

C. Approval of the Minutes

a. Senator Callahan moves to pass the Senate minutes from [09/26](#)

i. Motion Seconded

ii. Motion Passed

b. Chair Danek moves to pass the Cabinet minutes from [10/02](#)

i. Motion Seconded

- ii. Motion Passed

D. E-board Reports

a. President

- i. Met with ResLife

- 1. Will be reviewing the process and will have a follow up meeting

- ii. Panel went well this week!

- iii. Housekeeping

- 1. Tech Rule

- 2. Food

- iv. Senatorial Actions v. Resolutions v. Chair Advocacy

- 1. Senator Rades: Could we get the calendar events linked onto GroupMe so we don't miss events?

- a. Yes, we have a GCal, but we can see about linking it to GroupMe,

- 2. Senator Yari: When is it appropriate to hold a straw poll?

- a. You can hold a straw poll whenever you want, but it is usually used regarding ideas/changes to proposed documents.

- 3. Senator Miranda: Are there any plans to expand our affiliate branches?

- a. That is a tricky question. There are some logistical issues we have encountered just with mechanisms and paperwork. We are meeting with BLAC next week and will have a more definite answer and direction after that.

- v. Non-operational next week!

- 1. But will be meeting with BLAC and CUA

b. Vice President

- i. Expectations to attend SGA events.

- ii. Dress Code

- iii. SGA Retreat - 34 RSVP

- iv. Like the messages in the important chat to let us know you've read them

- v. I hope you all enjoyed your first committee meetings!

- vi. (626)-391-7823

c. Comptroller

- i. Finally done inputting allocations!

- ii. Working on large financial report with Maddie and approps

- iii. Working on contracts with Nimba

d. Secretary

- i. Who DOESN'T have a laminated placard?

- ii. I want to open the floor to any questions you may have about attendance rules or office hours! I don't want to repeat the same info if you know it, but want to be able to clarify if needed!
- iii. [Cub Lion Form!](#) Please fill out by next Friday (10/11)
 - 1. Everyone needs to fill this out, even returning members
- iv. [Ethics and Conduct Chair, Arvisit, and Social Chair Application](#) - Descriptions on the form. Complete by 10/14
- v. Text me with any issues! 267-566-4182
- e. Senator Callahan moves to strike snap cup
 - i. Motion seconded
 - ii. Motion objected
 - 1. Motion rescinded
 - iii. Motion passed
- f. Nimba moves for Point of Personal Privilege: Snap Cup should be after adjournment. While I support the unity it provides, it has nothing to do with the administrative tasks we work on, and to be considerate of peoples time, we should move it after the snap cup.
- g. Chair Young moves to strike snap cup from all agendas
 - i. Motion failed
- h. Chair Vickers moves for a 5 minute moderated debate
 - i. Motion seconded
 - ii. Motion Passed
 - iii. Chair Vickers: I understand the point of wanting a snap cup, but after the meeting. If that is the case, it would lessen the impact. My first few senates, snap cup was a really big part of me. We can always strike it if we don't want it or if we are having a long senate. We should be prioritizing our responsibilities before Senate, because you know it can go late.
 - iv. Comptroller Greenlaw: Snap cup does not have to be an every single meeting. We can always strike it. A lot of you all are new, it acts as an icebreaker. It kinda brings in some lore that newer members don't have. It kind of lessens the harshness of this administrative setting.
 - v. Chair DiSanto: It takes five minutes. It is not that long, and it's fun! Where is the whimsy? We make jokes, and add fun to the meetings.
 - vi. Secretary Egolf: Past senators in prior years have gone long past midnight. We do not do that, but we understand how tiring that can be. Snap cup doesn't take that long and we as an e-board understand and are willing to work with people. Especially based on the fact that you can all move to strike it at each meeting. And if you feel that way, likely others do too.
 - vii. Chair Mahlati: We can still preserve the vibe of a snap cup. If we adjourn, and everyone stays seated, we can still have these experiences. It is not

like all of the benefits of snap cup go away when removed from the agenda.

- viii. Comptroller Greenlaw moves to extend speaking time by 5 minutes.
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion Passes
- ix. Chair Mahlati: Just note, everything you all have spoken about remains if you and the people around you choose to stay. I would have no issues with it being in the agenda, but, what I have an issue with is the lack of efficiency that comes between each snap. We naturally want to speak and yap.
- x. Senator: I think it should be optional, after we pass and adjourn. People who want to stay, can stay, and those who want to leave can leave.
- xi. Chair Danek: I think it needs to be on a weekly basis. If it is a quick senate, like tonight, I see no issue with snap cup on the agenda. I however do see the point for longer nights to get rid of snap cup, or limit the number of snaps per person. I don't think a uniform "law" can encompass this tradition, but it really is week by week.
- xii. Senator Yari: We have a social chat. We have events like Senator Retreat. I feel like it could become a feeling of dread for some of us at the end of Senate. I have a lot of points I would like to talk about to the whole Senate. We should reform the snap cup to be a more productive event.
- xiii. Senator Yari moves to extend debate time by 5 minutes
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion objected
 - 3. Motion Rescinded
- xiv. Senator Yari moves to extend debate time by 2 minutes
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion objected
 - 3. Motion Rescinded
- xv. Chair Vickers moves for a point of personal privilege: I think what you are referring to would take place during For Good of the Order. This is a time to address concerns or ideas that would be related to SGA in front of the whole senate body.
- xvi. Chair Young moves to expend speaking time to 30 seconds
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed
 - 3. Senator Rades: Is it possible to move a snap cup on a weekly basis to whether it is on the agenda or off the agenda?
 - 4. Chair Young: I think we could limit the amount of snaps people make.

- xvii. Chair Vickers moves to table this debate until the next senate.
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed

E. Committee Chair Reports

- a. Appropriations
 - i. So sorry I'm not here, I am playing at Coffeehouse, miss you all :)
 - ii. New senators did an amazing job at the first committee!
 - 1. Asking great questions and debating budgets
 - iii. [Minutes](#)
 - 1. We saw 8 clubs, allocations are below and additional details are in the minutes.
- b. Club Resources
 - i. So sorry I am also not there </3
 - ii. [Minutes](#)
 - iii. Continuing work on club offices, club storage, club closet
 - iv. 6 new clubs approved!
 - 1. Amnesty International, Friends of Doctors without Borders, Women in Film, EmpowHer, Tribeta Honor Society, The Shutter Wing Club
 - 2. Still waiting to hear on new club sports, Badminton and Karate
- c. Communications
 - i. [Website](#) and portal box is updated- check it out!
 - ii. Working on graphics, flyers, same old :)
- d. Programming
 - i. Hey y'all! Come to events :)
 - ii. Meet & Mingle debrief!
 - iii. Hofstra Hunts!
 - 1. Have you heard people talk about it, if not talk about it to them hehe.
 - iv. 503-757-6618
- e. Academic Affairs
 - i. [Minutes](#)
 - ii. Met with CAE and Writing Center Monday
 - 1. Finalized details for Meet Hofstra's Tutors
 - 2. 10/21 1pm MPR East
 - iii. Meeting with VP Blue tomorrow
 - 1. Anything you want brought, up let me know
 - iv. Canvas Survey
 - 1. Publishing tomorrow, please fill out!

- f. Equity & Inclusion
 - i. [Minutes 10/03](#)
 - ii. Hablando Claro and La Bienvenida...YAY
 - iii. Meet with Cornell this morning
 - 1. Bathroom signs changing
 - 2. Software for immersive council map
 - iv. Rep Your Flag Planning
- g. Facilities & Operations
 - i. No formal report.
- h. Wellness & Campus Safety
 - i. Plan Van next week! October 9th 11-2pm
 - ii. [Hofstra Hope Fest Tabling](#)

F. Approval of Committee Minutes

- a. Chair Young moves to pass the allocations from 10/01
 - i. Motion seconded
 - ii. Motion passed
- b. Secretary Egolf moves to pass the committee minutes from 09/30
 - i. Motion seconded
 - ii. Motion passed
- c. Secretary Egolf moves to adjourn the meeting
 - i. Motion objected
 - ii. Motion Rescinded

G. For Good of the Order

- a. **Anything SGA related!**

H. Announcements

- a. **Anything non-SGA related!**

~~**I. Snap Cup**~~

J. Adjournment

- a. Comptroller Greenlaw moves to adjourn this meeting
 - i. Motion seconded
 - ii. Motion passed

Club/Organization	Amount Requested	Amount Allocated	%
Danceworks	\$100	\$100	100%
Psychology Club	\$34.98	\$34.98	100%
Hofstra Concerts	\$327.76	\$327.76	100%

ALPFA	\$2866.77	\$234.79	8.19%
AZURE	\$377.00	\$333.42	88.4%
Middle Eastern North African Student Association	\$214.24	\$0	0%
HOLA	\$2747.05	\$2543.34	92.58%
American Medical Students Association	\$214.24	\$61.32	28.6%

Cabinet Agenda

PPAW Conference Room
October 2, 2024, TIMEpm

Quorum:

Present President L. Anniballi, Vice President J. Joyal, Comptroller S. Greenlaw, Secretary M. Egolf, Chair J. Danek, Chair M. Skeldon, Chair A. DiSanto, Chair N. Mahlati, Chair L. Vickers

Absent: Chair E. Quail, Chair D. Young, Chair D. Malik

Agenda:

- I. Meeting called to order: 6:46pm
- II. Icebreaker
- III. Collaborative Business:
 - A. What determines the dress code? Concerns for “business casual.”
 1. Secretary Egolf:
 2. Comptroller Greenlaw: Completely agree. Especially for student groups- I think that it establishes a weird power dynamic between us despite both being student organizations.
 3. Chair Danek: I think it is important to show our best when meeting a club or new organization who may be presenting. I don't necessarily think it needs to be business casual, but on a case to case basis, maybe enforce no sweats.
 - a) Chair Mahlati: While I get it, many of these orgs, whether we have met with them directly or not, they share offices with us and we see them. We are with them.
 4. Chair Skeldon: I agree, I don't think that we need a dress code for student orgs, or even some administration with exceptions.
 5. VP Joyal: While I see the point of not dressing up for students, I do think that we should dress up for administrators to show that we do serious work and deserve the respect from them. I think a dress code shows that.
 6. Chair DiSanto: I get a little bit of both. I think in certain situations business is needed. But, I also think that a general idea of dressing

nice- no ripped jeans, or crop tops, etc- would work well in most cases.

7. VP Joyal: I see both sides. I think there are times and places for formal wear to show a sense of respect, not only to guests but to yourself. I think other cases when we want to seem like a mutual, for student orgs for example, a more casual clothes would make us seem more approachable.
8. Chair Mahlati: I think my intention is getting lost. My intention was the idea that we are, and senate, is often seen as a tense or scary place. I think how we present ourselves, especially with clothing, can help bridge that gap.
 - a) President Anniballi: Exactly. And that goes not just to dress code but in general with how we present ourselves as an organization. We should be wearing our name tags, for example, not as a symbol of importance, but rather to emphasize that we are a resource.
9. VP Joyal: I think in the future I will try to clarify the definition of “business casual,” because I think it is getting lost in translation. It seems like we all have the same, similar idea.
 - a) Secretary Egolf: Maybe we can emphasize what NOT to wear rather than what to do- no sweats, no ripped jeans, no crop tops, etc.

B. Shirley via Phone (Open Gallery)

1. VP Joyal moves to open the gallery
 - a) Motion seconded
 - b) Motion passed
2. Senator Guenfoud: I have heard that the writing center changed its hours- it's only in-person on weekdays until 4pm. This really limits students who may have packed class schedules and cannot make morning/midday appointments. Another issue, someone tried to add a minor, so sought out one of her advisors. This sent her in a circle, chasing down advisors who didn't have answers to her questions or know where to send her. She then had to figure out the minor for herself.
 - a) President Anniballi: Justin has been having ongoing conversations with CUA about advising issues, and I am sure

this will be added to the to-do list. He also is in contact with the new director, and will address concerns and figure out the reasons behind the new office hours.

- b) Chair Danek: I think this has been an ongoing issue, cutting their hours. I will bring it up and outreach to the deans if the new director is unsure.
 - c) Chair Vickers: Someone brought this up to me last semester too, so it definitely has been ongoing. Also eliminating the zoom option feels counterproductive, because that is a major resource for students to make it more accessible.
 - d) VP Joyal: Some people also take courses that require going, which isn't fair if access is limited.
3. Chair Mahlati: I also noticed that they increased the price of summer and winter courses from \$1700 to \$1900 per CREDIT. That does not include housing, eating, etc.
- a) Chair DiSanto: I also am required to take an internship, which often people do over the summer because they have more time. But, that requires us to pay for those credits.
 - b) President Anniballi: I know Jess has really been spearheading getting 1 free winter or summer throughout your academic career. They also are trying to lessen course loads to eliminate the need for summer or winter classes.

IV. Updates

A. President

- 1. Panel went well today
- 2. Meeting with ResLife tomorrow
- 3. Non-operational next week
- 4. Waiting on BLAC

B. Vice President

- 1. Adjusting Senate Elect policy to account for people who cannot make the time commitment for a particular semester
 - a) Chair Vickers: I think when writing the policy, it should include a way for CR/Pres to check and confirm conflicts to ensure people aren't abusing that fact. Why are we giving them the privilege of being a Senator-Elect when others who

have to step down for classes the following semester just have to leave?

(1) Comptroller Greenlaw: I think that is going to have to be specified when we look back into the policy and reestablish what that position is for.

b) Chair DiSanto: What is stopping someone from running knowing they have a class interference, and then once elected they drop just so they can be a Senator-Elect.

(1) VP Joyal: This is moreso to prevent numbers getting too low and dwindling. We may start with a full senate, but people drop throughout the Semester, and we get to the end of the spring and are low on members. That was the intent of that position.

c) Comptroller Greenlaw: Is there a cutoff for when they can join? Like a deadline in the semester so that Elects are becoming a senator for only 2 senators, for example.

(1) President Anniballi: We would have to look into that. There are a few things with that, considering how we currently hold elections. We could consider holding a February election could be beneficial to eliminate some of these concerns- like Senator-Elects being busy on Thursdays when they are finally called in.

d) VP Joyal: I was not aware we could hold another election. I felt that it was unfair to go through the process, get elected, and then have to wait a whole year. In that case, they can try again the next semester.

e) Chair Danek: Maybe we can make it an application-like process, where they have to provide a copy of their schedule to ensure they don't have interference. I think associates and senator-elects would both benefit from February elections.

f) Comptroller Greenlaw: During info sessions, everyone was explicitly told the days and time of Senator meetings and requirements. So it is unfortunate, but they were aware.

g) Chair DiSanto: So would the February election be just if we have open seats?

(1) President Anniballi: Yes, it would be the same as Fall elections.

h) Secretary Egolf: I think that because they are informed, if they reach the point that they can't attend because of class or outside interferences, it at that point is on them. They could have not gone through the process knowing they had interferences, or could have clarified before going through the process. I think Senator Elect could maybe be for those who ran in April, won, and come fall things changes and they cannot stay. They could take the semester off and have a seat in the spring.

(1) President Anniballi: Yes, but February elections would eliminate that problem as well.

i) Chair Vickers: I think we also as leaders have to realize this is a time commitment we have to prioritize if we want, and that might mean blocking out Thursday nights for Senate or reaching out to professors explaining your need for specific class times.

2. Senate Retreat

a) Slides:

(1) How to do: Senatorial Actions

(a) **(Evelyn - Nimba)**

(2) How to do: Send an email

(a) how to be professional

(b) (Senate Dos and Donts)

(c) **(Mak - Daeja)**

(3) How does this work: Senate Agenda (Approval of minutes, allocations)

(a) **(Lincoln and Jewels)**

(b) How does this work: Elections?

(4) How does this work: Club Recognition process

(a) **(Justin - Evelyn)**

(b) Include money

(5) SGA Finances

(a) **(Sydney - Maddie)**

(b) Accounts

- (c) Clubs
- (6) Advocating Successfully
 - (a) **(Laila - FC Chair)**
 - b) Keeping people interested:
 - (1) Teams/point system
 - (2) Hidden aspect within the slides
 - (3) Icebreakers/games to break up the info
- 3. Secretarial positions within each committee – In-depth minutes for each committee?
 - a) Comptroller Greenlaw: My only concern with that is that a leadership position like that implies that they are the next chair. It is kind of a trend in orgs that the “assistants” to a leader becomes the next leader, limiting others. Maybe a rotational base?
 - (1) Chair Danek: I have been debating this myself, having a new member take minutes each week to get them involved in the process.
 - (2) Comptroller Greenlaw: I think this could definitely be an opportunity to see who could be good to succeed them, but the roles you give them should not guarantee them.
 - b) Chair DiSanto: Would this secretarial thing be up to the chair discretion, whether they want to elect one or not?
 - (1) President Anniballi: I think it depends on the committee. You, for example, have a very structured plan and bullet points to talk about. Appropriation on the other hand will be debating and having these conversations that should be noted.
- 4. Social chair sub committee under VP instead of chair...thoughts....?
 - a) Next event brainstorm
- 5. Committee assignments are done...until someone requests a change...again
- 6. Senate Guest Line up
 - a) Rick Cole
 - b) Paul Romano
 - c) Brittany Rhoden

C. Comptroller

1. No formal report #comptrolling

D. Secretary

1. [Room Request Form](#) - Fill it out, email me, and I'll submit it.
2. [Catering Form](#) - Need to fill out two weeks in advance (ideally, email or text once you do.) Do not fill out a catering form until room reservation is confirmed.
3. [Committee Attendance Form](#) - Please fill out weekly during your committee meetings.
4. Archivist, Ethics, and Social Chair Applications out tomorrow
5. GET INVOLVED- If you plan an event, and I confirm a room with you, please send me a presentation-slide-size graphic for the event. Whether you ask Ava for it, or make something simple yourself, I need a graphic to upload it onto Get Involved.

E. Academic Affairs

1. Met with CAE and Writing Center Monday
 - a) Finalized details for Meet Hofstra's Tutors
(1) 10/21 1pm MPR East
2. Meeting with VP Blue Friday
 - a) Undergraduate Research Day Format
 - b) Other initiatives to discuss: institutional journals access, CTR Reform, potentially more 1-2 credit interdisciplinary courses in "skills areas," maybe more, Adding: Writing Center Hours, cost of summer/winter tuition
 - c) Anything you want brought up, let me know!
3. Creating Professors' Usage of Canvas Survey in committee tomorrow
 - a) Last week: determined Google form, 5 questions, 1-5 ranking
 - b) Have it open for about a week?
 - c) Show in future meetings with contacts
4. A-G: Admission to Graduation today
 - a) Minimal turnout
 - b) Discussing how to improve turnout for future events
 - (1) Advertise earlier, incentivize/require committee members to show up to events, make sure co-sponsors are advertising as well within their offices and social media

5. Delegating in committee
 - a) Someone to take minutes
 - b) A few people to help make newsletters (ideally 3 per semester 2 more for fall)
 - (1) One for registration time, one for finals week
 - (2) Publish under “SGA Academic Resources” on the website?
 - c) People who relay positive and negative academic experiences/feedback to me/things they notice for future meetings

F. Appropriations


1. Sorry I'm not here, I have a conference to attend :(
2. [Minutes](#)
3. We saw 8 clubs, allocations are in the minutes!

G. Club Resources

1. So sorry I am not there </3
2. [Minutes](#)
3. Saw Clay Club's constitution, they want to come for check-in hopefully after mid semester break
4. Committee did a walkthrough of the club offices, gearing up to start regular walkthroughs and evaluations very soon
5. Got new club offices signs!!! OSLE doesn't have the adhesive to put them up but once we get that they will go up!
6. All new clubs approved so far!
 - a) Amnesty International, Friends of Doctors without Borders, Women in Film, EmpowHer, Tribeta Honor Society, The Shutter Wing Club
 - b) Still waiting to hear on new club sports, Badminton and Karate

H. Communications

1. [NEW WEBSITE](#)
2. Portal box is updated!!
3. Working with Laila for Hofstra Hunts
4. Letter Display Case Update ... still no key :(
5. Newsletter will be printed in the Oct 15th edition of the Chronicle
6. So many graphics- let me know if you still need something!

7. Here's everyone's headshots:  Cabinet Photos
- I. Equity and Inclusion
 - 1. No Report.
 - J. Facilities and Operations
 - 1. No Report.
 - K. Programming
 - 1. Meet & Mingle success
 - 2. Hofstra Hunt!
 - 3. Starting to come up with a cool B.A.F alternative next semester!
 - L. Wellness and Campus Safety
 - 1. Plan Van finalization (finally)
 - 2. HHF Updates
 - 3. Meeting with Jiovani next week
 - 4. [Minutes](#)
 - V. For Good of the Order
 - VI. Announcements
 - VII. Chair Danek moves to close the gallery
 - A. Motion seconded
 - B. Motion passes
 - VIII. Chair DiSanto moves to adjourn the meeting.
 - A. Motion Seconded
 - B. Motion Passes
 - IX. Meeting adjourned: 8:30pm

Respectfully submitted,

President Lincoln Anniballi